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Trial Changes to Tee Time Bookings
from Tuesday 1 July to Friday 31 October 2025

How will anonymous bookings be handled?

Anonymous bookings do not align with the spirit of how golf should be played at Woodcote
Park. As a result, these bookings will be reviewed and removed during the daily tee sheet
audits. To avoid losing your tee time, please ensure that you include player details or use ‘A.N.
Example's Guest’ to reserve the space. Please note that incomplete details will only be
accepted up to 72 hours in advance, and any anonymous entries will be deleted upon
discovery.

Will | be paired with other members during peak times?

If your booking is for one or two players, you will be paired with other members, which may
lead to your tee time changing by up to 30 minutes. To avoid this, if you are booking for fewer
than three players on a Friday, Saturday, or Sunday, it is recommended that you join an existing
group whenever possible. Any adjustments to tee times will be communicated to the lead
booker through Intelligent Golf.

Will | be permitted to play as a two-ball at times outside of the 'peak' times indicated.

The three-ball minimum will continue to apply on Saturdays and Sundays until 10.50am on
both courses. However, members can book a two-ball at any other time, with the
understanding that other members may join you.

How will my ability to compete in knock-out matches be handled?

Knockout matches are an important aspect of competitive golf at the Club. If you are
participating in a knock-out match, please enter 'knock-out match' as the names for players
three and four. This will help maintain the exclusivity of your group. Golf Operations will verify
the use of this booking privilege.

. Will 'booking with other bookings' impact competitions and matches?

Competitions and matches are booked separately and will not be accessible to members who
are not participating in these fixtures.

. Are there any restrictions to who may join my booking?

On Saturdays and Sundays, only golf pass holders are allowed to book tee times on the Old
Course from the first tee time until 10.50am. During this period, only pass holders can join
existing bookings. At all other times, available spaces will be open to all members and their
guests.



7. Will the pass holder priority for tee times continue at the weekend?

There will be no changes to the pass holder priority, which will remain in place. Members
looking to join groups booked within the pass holder priority period (first tee time to 10.50am,
Saturday and Sunday on the Old Course) would only be visible and accessible to pass
holders.

. Will playing four-ball golf impact the pace of play?

There is an established pace of play for golf at Woodcote Park, which is detailed in the Golf
Information Document and on the club website. While this is the case, the pace of play is
determined by the field. Although a booking may be a two-ball, they will play at the pace of the
field in front. It is therefore often in the interests of all golfers to play in three and four-balls
during peak periods. At other times, the quieter nature of the tee sheet will allow for a faster
pace of play.

How will the success of the trial be measured?

A successful trial will be measured by the efficiency of the tee sheet, where our members have
greater access to golf and our members experience, which is at the heart of golf at Woodcote
Park. During the trial period, we encourage members to share their experiences through our
dedicated golf communications email.



